
Dear Portfolio Committee,  
 
It is my great pleasure and honor to supply this letter of promise for Brendon Soltis. I 
have known Brendon since August 2013, when I began working at Seattle University’s 
Office for Wellness and Health Promotion. Not only did Brendon and I co-advise an 
undergraduate student group, but we also worked together on several other university 
health and wellness initiatives. 
 
Brendon not only helped me through my transition into the office and this role, but he has 
continued to further my own development as an advisor and coworker.  He is always 
willing to provide feedback, support, and areas for growth to his co-workers. Having 
Brendon as both a role model and co-worker has made my experience in the office very 
positive.  
 
Through co-advising the Health and Wellness Crew, I have witness Brendon’s dedication 
to student development and his willingness to do what it takes to let the students rise to 
their full potential. As an advisor, Brendon sees the potential in all of his students. He not 
only is willing to have difficult conversations, but he has a unique ability to push students 
through personal conversation. His dedication and commitment to fostering student 
growth not only creates a supportive and caring work environment, but it also creates a 
strong respect for Brendon among the students.  
 
It is worth noting that Brendon and I have a very comfortable working relationship and 
developed what I believe is an excellent rapport. I greatly admire his talent and sincerely 
enjoy working with him. I have the deepest personal and professional respect from 
Brendon and sincerely believe he will bring his unique energy, optimism, passion, and 
dedication to empowering students to whatever he does. 
 
Brendon would be a tremendous asset to any program and I recommend him without 
reservation. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Kira Glynn  


